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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Tuesday 20th June 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
Yesterday the Junior Choir performed at Dorchester Abbey with children from other Oxfordshire schools. The choir attends this event every year and performing at a smaller venue contrasts greatly to performing at a huge venue like the O2 which the children also do every year. The acoustics in the Abbey make the children’s singing reverberate around the Abbey and produce a lovely sound. Although it was extremely hot, the children performed brilliantly and their behaviour was excellent (as usual). I would just like to give a special mention to Natasha Roberts (Class 5) who performed a solo piece on the violin. This is the first time we have had an individual instrumentalist perform and Natasha showed great confidence and ability during her performance. A big thank you to Judy Thompson, Lynn Boyd Leslie and Jackie Wingrove who supported the children during the performance.
This hot weather is set to continue for the rest of this week so I would like to remind you to make sure your child has sun cream, a hat and water bottle for the day. We are ensuring the children drink plenty of water throughout the day but it helps if they have a water bottle rather than endless trips to the water fountain. At break and lunch the children are not allowed to play football and are encouraged to find quieter activities in the shade. If it is too hot, we will bring the children in at lunch so that they are not out too long when the sun is at its hottest.
On Monday, we held our celebration assembly to hand out all the Gold Stars that were awarded last week. Below is a list of the children who won a Gold Star in all the classes:

Reception Class – all of the class for being so well behaved during the ‘Fun on the Field’ morning – Well done everyone!
Class 1 – to all of Class 1 for their fabulous phonics
Sophie Wright (Class 2) – for trying so hard with adding 2 digit numbers using the expanded column method
Daisy Caine (Class 2) – working so hard on joining her handwriting
Danielle Roberts (Class 3) – always participating with enthusiasm in class discussions
Olivia Mason (Class 3) – for working hard in every subject; she always gives her best and more!
Sofia Morley (Class 4) – for her brilliant attitude and effort in lessons
Tildy Locock (Class 4) – for her participation and contributions in lessons, especially maths
Dylan Blewitt (Class 5) – always practicing hard for his weekly spelling test
Summer Booth (Class 5) – for stepping in at the last minute to take part in the girl’s relay race – thank you!
Class 6 – to all the class for their fantastic enthusiasm, help and support with the younger children during ‘Fun on the Field’
Well done to all the children who received a Gold Star award. Congratulations also go to Joshua Gregory  in Class 2 who achieved a head teacher’s Gold Star badge for independent maths work  on adding 2 digit numbers. Also, well done to Rosie Mae Scarlett (Class 1) for earning the head teacher’s Gold Star badge for counting and writing numbers to 100 and above..
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
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